New Buffalo Borough Meeting Minutes

August 12, 2013
Call to Order

President Ted Engle called the meeting of New Buffalo Borough Council to order at: 7:32 p.m. on August 12, 2013, in the New Buffalo United Methodist Church.

Roll Call

Present were council members: Ted Engle, Dave Lesher, Dale Peterson and Adam Pavusik.
The following persons were also present: Janice Crouse, Dan Balthaser, Joby Baker.
Reading of last Month’s Minutes

The minutes from July 8, 2013 were read. Upon motion of Dale Peterson, seconded by Adam Pavusik, the minutes were approved.  All in favor, none opposed. 

Comments From Visitors
Dan Balthaser reported that Jeff Woods said there are trees throughout the Borough that do not allow enough clearance for the Fire Company trucks.  It is important to address the main roads not necessarily the alleys or side streets.
Janice Crouse presented a Bill for the Annual Renewal Fee for the Borough Web Site.
Joby Baker from the New Buffalo Fire Company brought the 990EZ 2012 Federal Tax Form and the Current Financial Statement.  The New Buffalo Fire Company’s old engine has been sold to a South Carolina broker and should be picked up next week.  Joby inquired as to the progress of Street signs and House signs to aid the Fire Company in locating places when an emergency call is received.  
Correspondence
· PIRMA 2012 Annual Report

· Rural Perspectives July/August 2013

· 2013-2014 Pennsylvania Legislative Directory

· Perry County Planning Commission – Final Draft of Ordinance #2013-02 

         Notification of Hearing for September 9, 2013.

· Blue Ridge Franchise Renewal Request 
         Blue Ridge will be contacted to have their attorney prepare a renewal document to be

         addressed at the September Borough Meeting.
· Letter dated August 8, 2013 from Solicitor Willliam Bunt stating that when he returns from vacation he will await for advisement to proceed with the preparation of the Watts Township Boundary Agreement.
Borough’s Treasurer’s Report

Upon motion of Dale Peterson, seconded by Adam Pavusik, none opposed, the August Treasurer’s Report was approved as presented.   
Sewer Treasurer’s Report

Upon motion of Adam Pavusik, seconded by Ted Engle, none opposed, the August Treasurer’s Report was approved as presented. 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Sewage/Sewage Authority Report
Ted spent a day with Dave Sweetland and Dan Gus to finish closing out all the grant issues that remain open.  Penn Vest is holding approx. $32,000 dollars owed the Borough until the proper reports are filed with DEP/Penn Vest.  Upon motion of Dale Peterson, seconded by Adam Pavusik, Ted Engle is authorized to sign off on all paperwork closing out various New Buffalo Borough grants used by Sweetland Engineering.  All in favor, none opposed.  
Upon motion of Dale Peterson, seconded by Ted Engle, funds in the amount of $3000 are to be transferred from Rental Fund to Sewer Fund.  All in favor, none opposed.
Bacteria that was added/fed to system last month continues to show improved results and foam issues have subsided.   Opened Train 2 to do service work on Train 1, had a slight overflow resulting from a float problem. The float will need to be replaced, Stan will get a new float and a backup float. Therefore, both Trains are running until the float can be replaced.   Stan and Adam are preparing for installation of the three-way valve.  A couple hoses needed replaced that had been broken.

Skelly and Loy will be preparing the Past Due Chapter 94 report at the cost of $3,975.
PCCOG  
Nothing to report.  Next full board meeting will be in September.
Beautification Committee

Nothing to Report.
Street Committee
Monday, August 19, and Tuesday, August 20, Mill Street will be closed for repairs.
Refuse Coordinator

Nothing new to report.

Playground

Playground is in need of mowing.  The broken window has still not been repaired by the residents whose grandchildren broke it.

The future of the Playground/Borough Building property was discussed. The secretary will contact the PSAB to find out whether a Borough owned property can be sold through real estate agent or must it be publicly auctioned off. 
Ordinance Violations

Ordinance #01-2011 – Tabled  (new construction, etc..)
Chickens, ducks, turkeys are considered domestic animals, however the run off could contaminate nearby wells.  Dale is continuing to investigate. 
The county is required to have a comprehensive plan to cover Property Modifications  anything short of 25 ft from center of road can be over ridden by the Borough.  Set backs must be followed unless approved by the borough. Position of new storage shed on a Borough resident’s property was discussed.
Barriers – Along Front Street

Nothing new to report. 
Rental
The water filters on the well have been changed as needed.  Materials have been purchased to plug the hole in the basement.
Audit 2012
The Audit is Final.
Borough Bills

Upon motion of Adam Pavusik, seconded by Dale Peterson, all in favor, none opposed, the bill list was approved for payment.
Sewer Bills

Upon motion of Dale Peterson, seconded by Dave Lesher, all in favor, none opposed, the bill list was approved for payment.
GOOD of the ORDER/ANNOUNCEMENTS
Concern over the future of Borough, no interest has been shown by residents to run for the 4 out of 5 open seats at the end of 2013. 
ADJOURN
Upon motion of Adam Pavusik, seconded by Dale Peterson, none opposed, council adjourned at 9:39 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by Judy Parrish
Secretary/Treasurer
(Mt Pleasant Mills) also has chromoglass system.
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